

THIRD-CYCLE EXAM

INFORMATION FOR STUDENTS

Do not Write the answers on this exam. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. Use a blue/black pen.

PART 1

Questions 1-5

Match the columns.

For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

0.F..... In a hotel.

A You can't park here.

D I can sing very well.

1. It is possible to do this.

2. It is not permitted.

B Can I go to the party?

E You can have a coffee downstairs

3. Is it ok if I do this?

4. I have the ability

C I can't swim

F Room 408

5. It is impossible for me.

PART 2

Questions 6-10

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 6-10 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0 What is she.....?

A doing

B do

C does

6. Cristina taking a shower.

A are

B is

C does

7. When are you?

A coming

B come

C comming

8. They are..... all the time.

A arguing

B argueing

C argue

9. Does your sister?

A works

B working

C work

10. They areFrench.

A studing

B studying

C study

PART 3

Questions 11-15

Read the sentences and choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 11-15 mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

0 Hi, nice to meet you!

A Thank you

B Nice to meet you, too

C That's great

11. What are you doing?

A Yes, I am doing.

B I am cooking.

C I'm cook.

12. Are you a noisy neighbor?
A Sometimes B Yes, I'm not. C Yes, noisy neighbor.
13. Can you play a musical instrument?
A Yes, I do. B Yes, I can play soccer. C Yes, the guitar
14. What can you do in a park?
A A picnic. B Yes, I can. C No, thanks.
15. What is the weather like in Tacna?
A No, it is sunny. B Sunny and hot. C It is very tall.

PART 4

Questions 16-20

Complete the conversation.

For questions 16-20 mark the correct letter A-F on your answer sheet.

Francis: (16)?

Sophie: No, I can't. I have to finish my project.

Francis: (17)?

Sophie: Yeah. I think I am finishing with it tonight.

Francis: (18)?

Sophie: She is not here. She is in Las Vegas.

Francis: (19)?

Sophie: She is visiting some friends.

Francis: (20)?

Sophie: I think on Monday.

Francis: (21)?

A. What about Hannah?

B. Are you still working on that?

C. When is she coming back?

D. I'm sure she is having a great time.

E. Really? What is she doing there?

F. Are you coming to the movies tonight?

PART 5

Questions 21-25

Complete the sentences with **PRESENT SIMPLE** or **PRESENT CONTINUOUS** in the correct form

For questions 21-25 write the words on your answer sheet.

20. Martha always cooks.

21. "What?" - "I'm cooking".

22.in an apartment?

23. "outside?" - "Yes, it is very wet".

24. Where.....? - "He works in a bank."

25. Josephhis homework now.

cook

She/live

he/work

do

you/do

It/rain

PART 6

Questions 26-32

Read the text. Are the sentences Right, Wrong or doesn't say in the text?

For questions 26-32 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Friends routines

Laura: "On Saturday mornings I usually get up late and do the housework. Then I meet some friends downtown for lunch and go shopping in the afternoon." But this Saturday is different! This morning she woke up early because she is getting married. She is in church with all her family and her friends. She is wearing a white dress and her husband is standing next to her.

Mark: "On Christmas day we usually go to my parents' house. We open our presents, then have a big lunch at about 2 in the afternoon". But this Christmas is different, Mark and his wife are in Australia. They are visiting friends. This morning they went to the church and now they are having a barbecue next to the swimming pool. It's hot and they are wearing swimsuits.

- | | | | | | | | |
|-----|---|---|-------|----------|-------|---|-------------|
| 0 | Laura gets up early on Saturday mornings. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 26. | On Saturdays she has lunch with some friends at home. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 27. | This Saturday, she is getting married. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 28. | All her family and friends are with her today. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 29. | Mark's family usually have lunch at 2 on Christmas. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 30. | Mark is married. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 31. | The weather in Australia is hot today. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |
| 32. | They are wearing shorts and eating icecream. | A | Right | B | Wrong | C | Doesn't say |

PART 7

Questions 33-40

Read the text about "My family and I". Choose the best word for each space.

For questions 33-40 mark the correct letter A, B or C on your answer sheet.

My family and I

Hello! Look at (0) me! My name is James and I am with my parents. I love (33) me very much. There is also my sister Jessie, I like (34) me a lot, she is my sister and best friend. Of course, my dog Lucky is on the picture, I always take (35) me for a walk after school. He is a very nice dog, all family love (36) me and he loves (37) me too. What about (38) me? Do you (39) me a dog? Do you have a big or small family?

Write to (40) me soon!

Love, James.

- | | | | | | | |
|-----|----------|------|---|------|---|-------|
| 0 | A | me | B | I | C | my |
| 33. | A | them | B | her | C | me |
| 34. | A | him | B | her | C | us |
| 35. | A | them | B | you | C | him |
| 36. | A | him | B | her | C | you |
| 37. | A | you | B | us | C | her |
| 38. | A | them | B | him | C | you |
| 39. | A | eat | B | have | C | drive |
| 40. | A | me | B | them | C | him |

PART 8

Questions 41 – 50

Complete the text with one word or phrase from the box.

For questions 41 – 50, write the words on your answer sheet.

Alexandra Nechita

This photo (0).....is.....from 1995. In this photo, Alexandra (41)..... next to her painting. She (42)..... incredible pictures. Her paintings look like Pablo Picasso's paintings, but she (43)..... copy them. The paintings (44)..... her ideas. There are many articles about her paintings in magazines, but she doesn't (45)..... why. She doesn't think that she (46)..... different or special: some kids skateboard, some kids play tennis, but (47)..... paints.

On the second picture Alexandra is eighteen, her time in high school (48)..... , and she is thinking about college. She (49)..... but she goes out with her friends too. They eat Japanese food, they (50)..... shopping and they go to the movies.

~~is ending~~ – she – studies – paints – understand – doesn't – is standing – go – show – is – ~~is~~

PART 9

Questions 51-55

Read the text and answer the questions. Use long answers.

For questions 51-55 write the information on your answer sheet.

Jonathan is a famous baker. He's hard-working and punctual. He always gets up at three o'clock every night and bakes his products. Then he has his breakfast with his wife and opens his bakery. He usually has his favorite sandwich for breakfast. He has many customers all day. At noon, he has lunch at home. After lunch, he leaves the bakery to his son and sleeps about two hours. He returns to the shop and chats with his favorite customers. He's been the only baker in the town for quite a long time, and now he has many friends who shop at his bakery. Today his daily routine is not the same. This is the last day in his bakery. He's going to retire tomorrow. He is going to be in Hawaii with his wife next week. His son is going to take care of the bakery. He normally wears white clothes but today he's wearing a Hawaiian shirt. He always has a siesta after lunch, but today he's having a cup of espresso with his best friend.

0. What is his name? His name's Jonathan.

51. What time does he have lunch? ...

52. What does he have for breakfast? ...

53. What is he doing tomorrow?...

54. What is he wearing today?...

55. What is he doing right now?...

PART 10

Questions 56-60

Choose the correct alternative according to the symbol

For questions 56-60 write the information on your answer sheet.

56.			
57.			
58.			
59.			
60.			

Spring

Three

Full

Song

Mind

Time

Live

Cook

See

Driving

PART 11

Questions 61-65

Choose the correct alternative.

For questions 61-65 write the information on your answer sheet.

- | | | | | | |
|-------|-------------------|---|-------------------|---|-------------------|
| 61. A | <u>usually</u> | B | <u>usually</u> | C | <u>usually</u> |
| 62. A | <u>February</u> | B | <u>February</u> | C | <u>February</u> |
| 63. A | <u>November</u> | B | <u>November</u> | C | <u>November</u> |
| 64. A | <u>instrument</u> | B | <u>instrument</u> | C | <u>instrument</u> |
| 65. A | <u>studying</u> | B | <u>studying</u> | C | <u>studying</u> |

PART 12

Questions 66-70

Write an email to a friend from the US. Use the information in the box.

Write between 30-40 words on your answer sheet.

- 66. Name
- 67. When your birthday is
- 68. Where you study
- 69. What you can/can't do
- 70. What you like doing

PART 13

Questions 71-80

Fill in the blanks with the correct information.

For questions 71-80 write the information on your answer sheet.

LISTENING 1

Listen to the conversation. Circle the correct answer.

71. The date is ...

- a) November 25th b) November 30th.

72. Alice's favorite time of year is ...

- a) Christmas b) December.

73. It ... snows in Vermont at Christmas.

- a) never b) always

74. William's favorite time of year is ...

- a) spring b) summer.

75. Alice's birthday is in ...

- a) June b) September



LISTENING 2

listen to five phone calls. Match the sentence halves.

76. In conversation 1, Kate.....


A uses another person's phone to call his / her friend.

77. In conversation 2, Pete.....


B is calling a colleague.

78. In conversation 3, Bill.....


C has a new phone.

79. In conversation 4, Anna.....


D leaves a message for his / her cousin.

80. In conversation 5, Sally.....


E doesn't call the correct number.